

JOHN ELLINGER SENIOR PASTOR

TAMARA WILLIAMS ASSOCIATE PASTOR

PETER DENEEN DIRECTOR OF MUSIC

CHAR HOXIE
DIRECTOR
OF
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION

JUDY I. KROPF DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

DARCY DEWLING OFFICE MANAGER

MIA HARRIGAN TREASURER

ESTHER HARMON KITCHEN COORDINATOR

DORIS THIBEDEAU OFFICE ASSISTANT

SANDY SLEDER OFFICE ASSISTANT

## Central United Methodist Church

222 CASS STREET
TRAVERSE CITY, MICHIGAN 49684
(231) 946-5191 • Fax (231) 946-0787
E-MAIL: CENTRALUMC@CHARTERMI.NET

February 23, 2003

Jeff Crook Chime Master Systems PO Box 936 Lancaster, OH 43130

Dear Mr. Crook,

Please do not interpret my lack of communication as dissatisfaction in our new carillon. In fact, the silence has been quite to the contrary. We are absolutely thrilled with the instrument! Not only does the Millennium 2000 produce the beautiful, convincing sounds that we were promised, but it's also easy to program, operate, and adjust.

Currently, the carillon is programmed to sound Westminster at noon on weekdays, and play a four-selection concert every day at 5:00 pm. People from nearby downtown have commented on how reliable and comforting it is to hear the bells ring at 12:00 pm. Folks living in the apartments and condos near the church have expressed pleasure at the evening hymn selections, and often remark on how "reassuring" the sounds are. Beyond this, we have the wireless remote programmed to sound several festive peals, a solemn tolling bell, or play hymns. This flexibility allows us to activate sounds that are appropriate to open and conclude any service, and to call church-goers to worship.

We have yet to connect the carillon to our MIDI-compatible organ console, but look forward to being able to "play" the instrument in real-time, as well as record our own arrangements for inclusion in the daily concerts.

Thank you for sharing your technology with Central Church. We are pleased, and feel blessed every day by the lovely sounds coming from the roof!

Peace,

Peter Deneen